
 
Important announcement for OCI Card holders regarding 'U' Visa stickers 

 
  

 It has been decided by the Government of India to dispense with the 

requirement of producing foreign passport containing the 'U' Visa sticker in the 

case of OCI Cardholders while they enter/exit India. Accordingly it is not 

henceforth mandatory to carry the foreign passport containing the 'U' Visa sticker 

for entry in to or exit from India.  

 

 For OCI applications lodged from 1st September 2015 onwards, applicants 

will be receiving only OCI cards and NO U-visa stickers. Therefore, they are not 

required to submit their foreign passports for stamping. OCI cards in respect of 

such applicants will be sent to their postal address.  

 

Note: It is needless to mention that all OCI cardholders should strictly adhere to 

the requirement of travelling on a current valid passport accompanied by their OCI 

Card. 
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